RESOLUTION NO.   23596

A RESOLUTION ACKNOWLEDGING THE FINDINGS OF THE BLUE RIBBON TAX EQUITY COMMITTEE BY ACCEPTING AND PLEDGING SUPPORT FOR EFFORTS TO INCREASE FUNDING AND EXTEND THE BASE OF SUPPORT FOR PUBLIC SCHOOLS COUNTYWIDE.

_____________________________________________________

WHEREAS, In January of 2002 the Mayor and Council of the City of Chattanooga jointly appointed the Blue Ribbon Tax Equity Committee and charged it with the task of judiciously evaluating the equity of the allocation of the $8.459 million that the City contributes to public education; and


WHEREAS, The nonpartisan committee met regularly to review this critical issue; and 


WHEREAS, After researching, evaluating and discussing all facts and figures associated with the assignment, the committee issued its report to the Mayor and Council in a public meeting in August of 2002; and 


WHEREAS, The Chattanooga City Council wishes to formally recognize the hard work and findings of the Committee;

NOW THEREFORE,


BE IT RESOLVED, BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF CHATTANOOGA, TENNESSEE, That the efforts and findings of the Blue Ribbon Tax Equity Committee are acknowledged with great appreciation for the time and personal sacrifice contributed to this important public service by each of the individual members of the committee.


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, That the City Council hereby endorses the principal recommendation that the half-cent sales tax for education be implemented countywide - thereby resulting in an additional $1.5 to $3 million for public education needs - and pledges support to the Hamilton County School Board, the Hamilton County Commission and the County Executive to accomplish this most worthwhile purpose.

ADOPTED:  November 19, 2002

